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www.chapelhillarts.org
Meeting Summary

April 13, 2005
Present: Jeff Cohen, Chair; Jimmie Haynes; Janet Kagan; Bibb Latané;  Susan Leeb; Erica Rothman; Anita Wolfenden; Kate Flory, Executive Director; Steve Wright, Public Art Coordinator 
Absent: Debbie Hepp, Treasurer; Jennifer Horney, Secretary; Dick Robinson, Vice Chair; Betsy Bullen; Ellen Fussell; Pam Pease; Colleen Black-Semelka, Kristen Wright
I.
Call to Order

Cohen called the meeting to order at 5:00 pm and welcomed prospective commission members (Katherine James, Ann Kendall, Elizabeth Taylor), the new Public Arts Coordinator (Steve Wright) and visiting UNC journalism students.  
II.
Announcements

Flory asked current and prospective CHPAC members to complete a form assessing everybody’s interests and resources.  

New commission member recommendations are due to the Clerk’s Office by May 16th.  Current members whose first term is expiring should also reapply via the Town website or at the Clerk’s Office.  
Flory explained that an amendment to the CHPAC bylaws concerning staggered terms for members will be necessary in order to comply with the Town’s Code of Ordinances.  A vote to amend the bylaws will be taken at the May CHPAC meeting, as there was no quorum.
The CHPAC newsletter will be inserted in the Chapel Hill News this Sunday, April 17 in conjunction with Apple Chill.  New CHPAC website and pencils with logo will also be ready by Apple Chill.  Preview of website available for immediate viewing at www.chapelhillarts.org\v2\.

The public art seminar cosponsored by the CHPAC and the North Carolina Arts Council will be held Saturday, May 21 at the Durham Arts Council.
Rothman was thanked for the success of the Community Art Project reception at the Chapel Hill Museum.  The Community Art Project panel discussion will be held April 19 at the Senior Center. 

Flory announced that OWASA is still considering some sort of public art program following the suggestions of Council member Cam Hill last year.  Kagan reported that she will be attending an upcoming OWASA meeting.

III.
Treasurers’ Report

See budget handouts.
IV.
Approval of Minutes

March 2005 Minutes will be approved at the May meeting as there was no quorum.
V.
Budget FY2005-2006 
Cohen presented the CHPAC FY2005-2006 budget request to Town Council on March 23.  A discussion followed concerning the reports from the Citizen Budget Review Advisory Committee and from Maximus, the consulting group hired to analyze the Town’s budget.  
VI. CHPAC Program Discussion:  Communication and the Press
Cohen noted that as a result of the budget process, public art has turned into a lightning rod for controversy among some members of the community.  The questions were raised:  how do we get the message out about the work of the CHPAC?  And more importantly, how do we get the correct message out?

Discussion focused on how to best educate the public about the overall work of the CHPAC and about the Percent for Art program.  Establishing talking points for the Percent for Art program in general and for the Town Operations Center project in particular was supported by all.  

A suggestion was made to use Chapel Hill Transit bus cards to promote the work of the CHPAC.

VII. 
Committee Action Items
Flory announced that work would begin shortly on Phase II of the CHPAC’s website.  
VIII.  
New Business
IX. Public Art Flash

Flory presented slides of low risk public artworks involving water. 
X. Adjournment

Cohen adjourned the meeting at 6:45pm.
Respectfully submitted by

Steve Wright

Public Art Coordinator, CHPAC
